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August 15, 2014 
 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The financial health of Hands On Nashville is strong.  Its 2013 year-end balance for 
total net assets was over $1.2 million.  
 
For fiscal year 2013, however, the agency reported a modest negative change in 
net assets of $72,819. In May 2010, several counties in Tennessee were affected by 
flooding and declared to be disaster areas by the federal government. Hands On 
Nashville received significant donations during 2012 and continued to be the 
primary volunteer coordinator for relief efforts. The agency spent all flood relief 
donations as of December 31, 2013 and has incurred a loss for the year mostly due 
to spending all of the temporarily restricted funds. 
 
Looking toward the future, Hands On Nashville’s 2014 fiscal year will come to an 
end December 31, 2014. Financial performance for 2014 is on track, with expenses 
matching revenues. Change in net assets will be $0 at year-end.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (615) 
298-1108 ext. 402 or brian@hon.org.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Brian N. Williams 
President and CEO 
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